Minutes of the Bi-monthly Meeting of 
Wooburn Residents’ Association

held on Monday 14 November 2022 at 8pm at the Wooburn Club
	Present:
	

	Simon Coles (Chairman)
	Karen Savage

	Alison Grinter (Secretary)
	Margaret Amos

	Maggi Fraser (Treasurer)
	Mike Seaton

	Caroline Meechan
	Pat Foote

	Elizabeth Levings
	Penny Tappin

	Eric Amos
	Cllr Penny Drayton

	Evelyn Valentine
	Rosemary de Lacey

	Heidi Finney
	Sophie Youngs

	Jon Dalton
	Cllr Stuart Wilson

	Jon Davies
	Susan Low

	Karen Seymour
	Wendy Dack

	1.
	Apologies for Absence

	
	Apologies for absence were received from Cllr Sophie Kayani, Kate Airley, Mike Appleyard, Jane Ford & Jan Perry


	2.
	Minutes of the Previous Meeting

	
	The minutes of the meeting held on 12 September 2022 were approved by those present.



	3.
	Matters Arising

	
	Maggi Fraser reported that the Parish Council have now planted the tree – a red oak – in the park on behalf of the WRA. It is in memory of the Queen & her 70 year reign. Arrangements are being made for a plaque.

Sue Low was going to invite the Chair of the Wooburn Club to the November meeting. She reported that, currently, the club does not have a chair. She has, however, spoken to Mandy who will pass on the invitation when a new chair is in place. 

Caroline Kay gave a presentation on food & drinking stations for wildlife at our July meeting. Mike Seaton was not sure if she has yet been contacted by the Parish Council Wildlife Working Party. He will investigate & report back at the next meeting.


	4.
	Position of treasurer for the WRA

	
	Thanks were given to Maggi Fraser who has been treasurer for a number of years and done an excellent job. She will be standing down from the position in May. Anyone who is interested in the position should contact Maggi directly for further information on treasurer@wooburnresidents.org Maggi confirmed that applicants do not need to have any specialist expertise, however, should be proficient in Excel.

Alison Grinter reported that an advert for the position will also appear in the next edition of Target – please also see attached. 

Caroline Meechan confirmed that she will assist with the interview process.



	5.
	Events

	
	History Talk – Thursday 27 October 2022

A vote of thanks was given to Simon Coles for the fascinating Wooburn history talk back in October.
Sophie Youngs will investigate whether the link to the talk can be added to the website. If it can be, a notice will be circulated to the WRA mailing list.
Simon reported that he has been asked to repeat the talk, early next year, to another local organisation and will confirm details in due course for those who missed the talk in October.
Christmas lights event – Saturday 26 November 2022 – 16.15 – 18.00
Sue Low reported that the events team have been working very hard over the last few weeks.
· Posters have been distributed & are being displayed in local businesses 

· The Wooburn Club will provide food & drink

· Karen has recruited entertainment – St. Paul’s School choir & the  

    Community Church music group
· Banners will be put up around the village in the next couple of days
· The final meeting is on Thursday 24 November 19.30 at the Wooburn 

     Club. Please do come along if you would like to be involved.
· Helpers are still needed on the day. Please contact Alison on 
     secretary@wooburnresidents.org if you would like to join us.
Talks – 2023
Alison Grinter reported that the following talks are being arranged in 2023:

· 13 February – Friends of the River Wye – confirmed by Alison

· 17 April – Local community groups (Scouts/Guides etc.) – to be
                confirmed by Caroline Meechan

· 12 June – Phil Pitcher to talk about farming in the area – confirmed by
                 Margaret Amos

· 9 October – First Responders – to be confirmed by Maggi Fraser

A microphone & lectern needs to be sourced for the next talk.
Wooburn Fete on the Green – June 2023
Caroline Meechan reported that she has already received a lot of interest from people wanting to support the fete. She suggested that a meeting be held on Monday 23 January 8pm to start working on the Fete & future events. Please contact Alison on secretary@wooburnresidents.org to confirm your attendance.
Litter picking
Evelyn Valentine confirmed that the litter pick along by the river in the park, that was reported at the last meeting, did take place the weekend after the meeting.
Karen Savage reported that she has been trying to organise a sticker to go in the windows of local businesses encouraging residents to keep Wooburn clean. A similar scheme is operated in Marlow by the Marlow Wombles. Karen may organise a big litter pick next spring along the lines of the one she organised a couple of years ago. The council have hoops & litter pickers that could be used. Karen directed us to a Facebook group - Litterpicking in Bourne End & Wooburn.
2023 events

Jon Davies from Crendon House, the estate agent on the Green, reported that he would like to help get the other local businesses in the village involved in next years’ events in particular the Wooburn Fete.
Stuart Wilson reported that, unfortunately, he had not been able to speak to Pegasus Wooburn Bales about the Christmas event. However, he will look to get them involved in next year’s events.


	6.
	The Neighbourhood Development Plan

	
	Mike Seaton reported that the Bucks Consultation finished on 3 November. The Parish Council is waiting to learn the result of the consultation and could be required to make amendments before the NDP is passed to an Independent Examiner. 
Stuart Wilson commented that it is a very important document and carries a lot of weight on local planning issues such as the two below.


	7.
	Planning Application – 150 Houses on Slate Meadow

	
	Stuart Wilson reported that there are three outstanding matters before planning consent can be given: the Environment Agency have yet to approve the flood plain modelling; a s106 agreement needs to approved by Buckinghamshire Council; and the application is still subject to call-in by the Secretary of State. It is unlikely that development could start any earlier than Spring 2023.



	7.
	Planning Application – 467 Houses on Hollands Farm and Jackson’s Field

Stuart Wilson reported that the developers were due to meet with the case officers last week, however, the meeting was cancelled. The developer has requested an extension of time until the end of January. It is expected that the developers will put forward a new set of documents which may or may not require further public consultation. There are other matters of concern regarding the provision of Suitable Alternative Natural Greenspace at Little Marlow Lake Country Park based on a substantially reduced proposal for LMLCP by Buckinghamshire Council. This is being challenged by our local councillors.



	8.


	Parking & Transport
Stuart Wilson reported on the following projects:

· Wycombe Lane - the wigwags – proceeding as planned - one of the sets may need to be solar powered.

· Whitepit Lane, Bakers Orchard, Old Station Way – moving ahead as part of a wider area parking review.

· Wycombe Lane – markings by convenience store – moving ahead.

· Watery Lane – another plan needed as previous one too costly.

· New road outside the Wooburn Club – has now been finished.

· Boundary Road – double yellow lines completed (subject to one or two vehicle gaps being finished).

· Proposed electric charging points – Buckinghamshire Council has received grant funding for EV points in BC-owned public car parks, which includes Red Lion Way, Wooburn Green. The Parish Council have proposed the car park in Wooburn Park as a potential site for a future grant scheme.

· A strategic plan is needed for employee & resident parking in the area. Certain areas of land will need to be deployed to provide adequate space. The Parish Council would like to take back the car park behind the Red Lion pub to provide additional space.

Stuart reported that Buckinghamshire Council is changing its transport contractors – new providers will be in place by the end of March. 

Karen Fraser asked about parking arrangements at the new Pegasus Wooburn Bales and how it will affect the already tight parking arrangements in Wooburn Mead. Stuart reported that, as planning permission was granted, he assumes that there will be adequate parking within the grounds. For more information, please contact LifeStory who are the parent company building the property. 

 

	9.
	Dalton’s Path, Wooburn Manor Park

	
	Mike Seaton reported that:

· Because it is within the Warren Nature Reserve, the path will be subject to the relevant restrictions. 

· The farm gate between the park & the Nature Reserve at Dalton’s Path, which rotted several years ago, is being replaced, together with an accessible kissing gate. These have been ordered. 

· Signs, detailing that dogs should be kept on leads in Dalton’s Path as it is part of a nature reserve, will be discussed at the Parish Council as part of the recommendations.

· The maintenance procedures for the bank are under review. The Chiltern Rangers have advised that the Parish Council should talk to the Chiltern Chalk Stream Project. The Council are trying to find out what approvals are needed from them. 

· There is an Open Spaces Meeting on 6 December where this issue will be discussed. The agenda will be published a week in advance of the meeting and comments can be made to the Clerk.

· The Parish Council has to represent everyone in decisions made on this area of the village & has to go through a formal process.

Simon Coles remarked that this piece of water needs to be referred to as a water course as it is manmade & medieval. It makes a difference as to how it is maintained & requires special consideration. It is not a natural section of a chalk stream as it was built separately to the river. 

Suggestions were made by the meeting that protection should be put in place for Dalton’s Path as a nature reserve.

Stuart Wilson remarked that, whilst the Wooburn Manor Park residents own halfway across the river, a lot of the decking that they have installed on the opposite side of the river does not conform with conservation requirements for the chalk streams such as the Wye.



	10.


	Wooburn Park

Mike Seaton reported on the following:
Additional tennis court 
There has been a request for a better archaeological survey which has been put back until spring/summer next year. It will cost the tennis club a lot of money. The land is owned by the Parish Council & the Tennis Club pay a fee to them to use it.
Gym equipment 
In response to requests from residents, the Parish Council are discussing whether gym equipment should be installed in the park. The project will need to go to public consultation so that they can find out how much demand there is & be costed. 

Skate park 

Chepping Wycombe Parish Council have approached the Parish Council to say they would like to work together to investigate a location for a skate park across the two parish areas and recommendations are being brought forward in a strategy document. One of the areas under consideration is Wooburn Park, but this is still subject to review and future consultation.


	
	Marketing

Simon Coles reported that the marketing of the association is now being moved onto a more managed basis. The trustees have set up a programme of events for 2023 and a communication plan which includes a new website, logo, Facebook & social media posts, adverts in Target magazine and postcards given to new residents by Crendon House in their new residents’ packs. A vote of thanks was given to Karen Seymour, Sophie Youngs & Alison Grinter for their involvement.


	11.


	Any Other Business

Alison Grinter reported that the Parish Council are having an Open House at their offices on Friday 18 November 5 – 7pm. To take place on a regular basis in the future. Details of meetings will be communicated to the residents.
Sue Low reported that the Wooburn Club are planning to set up a Breakfast Club on Tuesday mornings – more information to follow.
Caroline Meechan gave a vote of thanks to Jon Dalton for his work on the Green & setting up the memorial crosses.


	12.

	Date of Next Meeting
Monday 9 January 2023 – 8pm – Wooburn Club
It was suggested that, in January, we have a meal together after a short meeting. If this is to happen, an organiser will be needed. Please contact Alison on secretary@wooburnresidents.org if you are interested.


	13.


	Future Meetings

9 January 2023

13 March 2023

8 May 2023

10 July 2023

11 September 2023

13 November 2023
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